

# Waldron's WMCCL Committee

## Monday 29<sup>th</sup> July 2013

Present

David Miller  
David Garrett  
Gordon Siers  
John Potts  
Sally Potts  
Matt Harris  
Mick Davies  
Keith Evans

### 1/ Apologies

Gary Rowing Parker; David Mellor; David Feiven

### 2/ Minutes of last meeting agreed by all

### 3/ Treasurer Report

Funds stand at £7069-81 as of today's date.

We need to replace approx 120 no race numbers for the coming season.

DAG expressed concern that at the last meeting it was believed only a few numbers would need replacing. Next season this should be flagged up earlier so we can chase these more actively with registered riders.

### 4/ Secretary Report

Nothing to report

### 4/ League Events

KE raised the issue of event finances for Top Barn as he is struggling to balance his budget. KE will liase with Mark Leyland re cost of venue.

Series is as the 11 events published on the website

DAG to email BC to request message on website regarding registration

### 5/ Website

Discussion around the website, all committee are concerned with the lack of visibility of any progress to updating and refreshing the current website.

DMi to speak to DF urgently to establish what is happening. All committee attending tonight's meeting are in agreement that if the situation does not improve quickly then we will pursue other options.

The website is our main contact with riders and helpers alike as well as our sponsors and its imperative it's fresh and regularly updated.

### 6/ League Registration 2013/14

On line registration is open on the BC website until midnight on 31<sup>st</sup> August with 206 registered riders todate.

7/ Electronic Timing

Mick Davies advised that having carried out a lot of research and testing that he would not be in a position to offer electronic timing for the forthcoming season.

DMe advised separately to the meeting that he is in contact with Blacksheep and they are primed ready to provide a similar service to last season. DMe to arrange meeting ASAP and confirm costing arrangement based on max £3 per rider with a cap on number of riders that we will be charged for. Its important that Blacksheep have access to the website to post provisional results on the Sunday evening with a 48hr window for riders to query results with Blacksheep. After the 48hr period results will be posted as final and Blacksheep will update the league tables and post on the website in readiness for the following week's event.

8/ PA System & Commentator

The mic has been repaired and the PA system will be collected by Adrian at the first event.

9/ Waldron's Sponsorship

Nothing to report

AOB

GS raised the issue of commissaries and advised that he will be emailing all current commissaries asking for their commitment to league events.

KE confirmed that the East Mids are running a Commissaires course in Sept which interested parties from the West Mids could attend if they wished to become cyclo cross commissaries. KE to post details on the website.

The question of U12 and Youth categories came up in relation to age. KE to seek simple clarification with BC HQ

Next Meeting – 7pm on Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> September @ Friary School & Sports College, Eastern Ave, Lichfield, WS13 7EW